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Melody Lane, Founder — CompassZTruth 9/13/22 Mosquito Fire Evac MGDP/Coloma Resort

Communism has sought to divide the people and inflame animosity between them. A
person can be a member of the Democrat or Republican party and still be an
ideological communist. Tyranny, socialism, and Democrat policies that are destroying
America were the primary topics addressed yesterday by Congressman McClintock at
the Taxpayers meeting. There were 23 in the room, and Comrade Parlin was on
Zoom. | was the first to raise my hand to ask a question, but as usual, Planning
Commissioner Andy Nevis adamantly refused to recognize me, so McClintock
thankfully interceded on my behalf, “This lady has been very, very patient.”

After the meeting adjourned, | approached Todd White seated next to Planning
Commissioner Kris Payne and said, “Todd, you need to start sending me the schedule
of speakers and other materials.” Todd replied, “Oh, shut up. Go pound sand!” |
responded, “Don’t tell me to shut up. You keep doing this in front of public officials.”
That's when Democrat Kris Payne defended Todd, “He’s changed though. His status
has changed.” | replied, “I know it changed, and thank goodness he was removed
from office. Comrade Parlin and the BOS are largely to blame for setting the example
by their own unresponsiveness and deliberately turning a blind eye to such unethical
conduct, thus inflaming animosity and division.

With that segue, you have also been unresponsive to public safety concerns relative to
the Mosquito Fire. Coloma is in the yellow zone. Last Thursday the MGDP was
closed to the public as 30 uniformed rangers commenced in Phase | removal of
historical artifacts from the Museum into 4 large trucks. Staff at the Ponderosa Resort
had already gone door to door ordering evacuation of their guests. However as you
should have seen by the photos | emailed you on September 9", the Coloma Resort
was filling up with evacuees in large RVs. Residents have always been concerned in
the event it is necessary to evacuate that the Mi. Murphy Bridge will become a
chokepoint clogged with huge RVs. Additionally the road is in atrocious condition. It's
another Paradise Fire disaster waiting to happen, but Comrade Parlin, the Sheriff, and
Rafael Martinez remain unresponsive to our public safety concerns. Needless to say,
the Town Hall meeting was a big disappointment.

Similarly, Richard Goc has addressed [this] letter to the editor regarding the
unacceptabie maintenance of Sand Ridge Road and the unresponsiveness of the BOS
and Rafael Martinez to his concerns. You profess transparency and accountability, yet
you abuse the public trust. Pursuant to your oaths, you are required to respond to
constituents. Common sense dictates that evacuees should be directed OUTSIDE the
yellow zone. So why has this not yet been done?
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As you know, Coloma is within the yellow warning evacuation zone. Many residents have already received cell
phone alerts to be prepared to evacuate in case conditions suddenly change. As of now, dozens of RVs still
remain at the Coloma Resort along the river. It is my understanding from one of the CR guests I spoke with
today that most are Georgetown evacuees. In the event conditions change and local residents need to evacuate
on a moment’s notice, then all those Coloma Resort RVs exiting at the Mt. Murphy Bridge will become a traffic
choke point creating the potential for another Paradise Fire disaster. Common sense dictates that all
campers/RVs should have been out of Coloma yesterday!




Tt was confirmed that the Ponderosa Resort had the good sense yesterday to go door to door ordering
evacuations of all their guests. Also this morning the Marshall Gold Discovery Park utilized approximately 30
State Park uniformed personnel to implement Phase I removal of historical artifacts from the Museum into large
trucks. Staff indicated that if Phase Il becomes necessary, then larger artifacts, like the stagecoach and wagons,
will be removed. It stands to reason that the EDSO should immediately order the Coloma Resort to direct
all their guests and evacuees to a safer location outside of the yellow warning zone!

Relevant to the Mt. Murphy bridge, the atrocious condition of Mt. Murphy Road must be addressed before
disaster strikes. The formerly solid surface has been routinely destroyed by DOT grading and replaced with
loose gravel and fine particulate matter causing health and safety concerns. Mt. Murphy Road is a major
thoroughfare from Coloma to Garden Valley which is currently a bumpy washboard fraught with large bumps
and deep potholes causing it to be difficult to go more than 10 mph. In other words, THE ROAD IS
UNSAFE. This public safety issue goes hand-in-hand with the Mt. Murphy Bridge CIP that has been
deliberately avoided by county staff for decades.

Residents’ concerns became even more apparent during the August 20™ fire that originated at Prospector and
Marshall roads. Afier Marshall was blocked off due to the fire, Mt. Murphy Road became the primary access
for emergency vehicles and residents living up-country:
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It is reprehensible that Rafael Martinez, Lori Parlin, and the Sheriff refuse to respond to constituents regarding
these ongoing public safety concerns in Coloma. The attached letter to the editor by Richard Goc also
addresses the same DOT/public safety concerns. As you know, Mr. Goc has also addressed the
unresponsiveness of DOT to his concerns during BOS meetings to no avail. Even worse is your

arrogance. Never forget, you are public servants accountable to EDC citizens.

For the sake of residents on the north side of the Mt. Murphy bridge, please ensure that the Coloma Resort
immediately advise their guests to find more suitable lodgings until the danger has passed.

Sincerely,

Hetody Lane

Founder - Compass2Truth

“You need a new Board [of Supervisors]. All of them. Hold their feet to the fire. Mine too. | work for
you.” Sheriff John D’Agostini — August 16, 2011
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Road maintenance

By Letters to the Editor

EDITOR:

Sand Ridge Road is a disaster waiting to happen. The road is 12 miles long and connects Highway 49 to
Somerset. The middle section of the road, approximately 5 miles long, is mainly dirt and gravel. This section of
the road is in poor condition. I have lived here 10 years and have never seen the road in such sad shape — huge
potholes for 5 miles. Safe speed to drive this section is about 15 mph. No maintenance has been done in over a
year.

Making the lack of maintenance a sadder situation, the county received a grant to chip seal the road over 18
months ago. Why has nothing been done?

I’m guessing about a thousand people live in the Sand Ridge neighborhood. When the next fire ignites in the
neighborhood, Sand Ridge Road will probably be the only evacuation route for me and my neighbors. That was
the case during the Sand Fire eight years ago. The Highway 49 side of the road was closed so fire equipment
could enter to combat the fire. All evacuations had to occur castbound to Somerset.

Imagine this plausible scenario: a quick-burning fire ignites near Sand Ridge causing hundreds to evacuate.
Numerous evacuees are pulling animal trailers, hoping to save their animals. One vehicle breaks down, after
hitting one of the numerous potholes. Hitting one of these potholes can easily damage a tire or axle or a vehicle
could slide off the edge of the road trying to avoid a pothole. The road is gridlocked. A tow truck is needed.
People can’t evacuate. The fire continues. People die.

Sadly, this scenario could happen given the poor condition of the road.

I emailed El Dorado County Department of Transportation Director Rafael Martinez. I have not received a
response. | am being ignored and neglected, just like the maintenance on Sand Ridge Road.

RICHARD GOC
El Dorado

Tags: A4
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Melody Lane <melody.Jane@reagan.cocm> Tue, Sep 13, 2022 at 10:11 PM
To: edc.cob@edcegov.us, Kim Dawson <Kim.Dawson@edcgov.us>, lori.parlin@edcgov.us, Shelley Wiley
<shelley.wiley@edcgov.us>

Cc: Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>, Sheriff DAgostini <john.dagostini@edsoc.org>, rafael.martinez@edcgov.us,
Richard Esposito <resposito@mtdemocrat.net>, Noel Stack <nstack@mtdemocrat.net>, Eric Jaramishian
<eric@mtdemocrat.com>, bosfive@edcgov.us, bosfour <bosfour@edcgov.us>, bosone@edcgov.us, bosthree@edcgov.us,
bostwo@edcgov.us

Please ensure the entirety of this message, including the attachment, is entered into the public record.

Public safety during the expanding Mosquito Fire crisis is of paramount importance to all EDC citizens. By not
responding to my public safety inquiry today as required by law, Comrade Parlin again demonstrated her
hypocrisy and distain for constituents. Not only is such arrogance a gross abuse of the public trust, it
unmistakably communicates that the Board of Supervisors, the Sheriff, and other department heads, have no
intention of abiding by the EDC Core Values, much less their oaths of office.

You are aware that when you have knowledge of wrong doing, but fail to take remedial action, then you become
complicit and liable. Your unethical conduct further gives license to staff, including Planning Commissioners
Kris Payne and Andy Nevis, to perpetually act outside the law and deprive citizens of equal rights. Read that as
bully tactics.

As Ayn Rand said, “There is no difference between socialism and communism, except in the means of
achieving the same ultimate end: communism proposes to enslave men by force, socialism by vote. It is
merely the difference between murder and suicide.” And as Congressman McClintock passionately pointed
out yesterday, “4 house divided against itself cannot stand.”

Our county and nation is at a crossroads. It is high time the BOS starts demonstrating some authentic leadership
and uphold the Constitution instead of promoting the socialist agendas of government bureaucrats.

Sincerely,

Welody Lane

Founder - Compass2Truth

“You need a new Board [of Supervisors]. All of them. Hold their feet to the fire. Mine too. | work for
you.” Sheriff John D’Agostini — August 16, 2011
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Communism has sought to divide the people and inflame animosity between them. A person can be a member of the
Democrat or Republican party and stiii be an ideological communist. Tyranny, socialism, and Democrat policies that are
destroying America were the primary topics addressed yesterday by Congressman McClintock at the Taxpayers meeting.
There were 23 in the room, and Comrade Parlin was on Zoom. | was the first to raise my hand to ask a question, but as
usual, Planning Commissioner Andy Nevis adamantly refused to recognize me, so McClintock thankfully interceded on my
behalf, “This lady has been very, very patient.”

After the meeting adjourned, | approached Todd White seated next to Planning Commissioner Kris Payne and said, "Todd,
you need to start sending me the schedufe of speakers and other materials.” Todd replied, “Oh, shut up. Go pound sand!”
t responded, “Don't tell me to shut up. You keep doing this in front of public officials.” That's when Democrat Kris Payne
defended Todd, “He's changed though. His status has changed.” | replied, f know it changed, and thank goodness he was
removed from office. Comrade Parlin and the BOS are largely to blame for setting the example by their own
unresponsiveness and deliberately turning a blind eye to such unethical conduct, thus inflaming animosity and division.

With that segue, you have also been unresponsive to public safety concerns relative to the Mosquito Fire. Coloma is in the
yellow zone. Last Thursday the MGDP was closed to the public as 30 uniformed rangers commenced in Phase | removal of
historical artifacts from the Museum into 4 large trucks. Staff at the Ponderosa Resort had already gone door to door
ordering evacuation of their guests. However as you should have seen by the photos | emailed you on September 91, the
Coloma Resort was filling up with evacuees in large RVs. Residents have always been concerned in the event it is
necessary to evacuate that the Mt. Murphy Bridge will become a chokepoint clogged with huge RVs. Additionally the road is
in atrocious condition. It's another Paradise Fire disaster waiting to happen, but Comrade Parlin, the Sheriff, and Rafael
Martinez remain unresponsive to our public safety concerns. Needless to say, the Town Hall meeting was a big
disappointment.

Similarly, Richard Goc addressed [this] letter to the editor regarding the unacceptable maintenance of Sand Ridge Road and
the unresponsiveness of the BOS and Rafael Martinez to his public safety concerns. You profess transparency and
accountability, yet you abuse the public trust. Pursuant to your oaths, you are required to respond to constituents, Common
sense dictates that evacuees should be directed OUTSIDE the yellow zone. So why has this not yet been done?

(No response from Comrade Parlin, Don Ashton, or David Livingston.)

HAH

From: Melody Lane [mailto:melody.lane@reagan.com]
Sent: Friday, September 9, 2022 2:04 PM
To: Sheriff DAgostini; lori.parlin@edcgov.us; rafael.martinez@edcgov.us

Cc: 'Donald Ashton'; Richard Esposito; Noel Stack; Eric Jaramishian; bosfive@edcgov.us; bosfour; bosone@edcgov.us;
bosthree@edcgov.us; bostwo@edcgov.us

Subject: Mosquito Fire - Coloma Yellow Warning Evac Zone

Ms. Parlin, et al,

As you know, Coloma is within the yellow warning evacuation zone. Many residents have aiready received cell phone alerts
to be prepared to evacuate in case conditions suddenly change. As of now, dozens of RVs still remain at the Coloma Resort
along the river. it is my understanding from one of the CR guests | spoke with today that most are Georgetown evacuees. In
the event conditions change and local residents need to evacuate on a moment's notice, then all those Coloma Resort RVs
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exiting at the Mt. Murphy Bridge will become a traffic choke peint creating the potential for another Paradise Fire disaster.
Common sense dictates that all campers/RVs should have been out of Coloma yesterday!
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It was confirmed that the Ponderosa Resort had the good sense yesterday to go door to door ordering evacuations of all their
guests. Also this morning the Marshall Gold Discovery Park utilized approximately 30 State Park uniformed personnel to
implement Phase | removal of historical artifacts from the Museum into large trucks. Staff indicated that if Phase Il becomes
necessary, then larger artifacts, like the stagecoach and wagons, will be removed. It stands to reason that the EDSO should
immediately order the Coloma Resort to direct all their guests and evacuees to a safer location outside of the yellow warning
zone!

Relevant to the Mt. Murphy bridge, the atrocious condition of Mt. Murphy Road must be addressed before disaster strikes.
The formerly solid surface has been routinely destroyed by DOT grading and replaced with loose gravel and fine particulate
matter causing health and safety concerns. Mt. Murphy Road is a major thoroughfare from Coloma to Garden Valley which is
currently a bumpy washboard fraught with large bumps and deep potholes causing it to be difficult to go more than 10 mph.
In other words, THE ROAD IS UNSAFE. This public safety issue goes hand-in-hand with the Mt. Murphy Bridge CIP that has
been deliberately avoided by county staff for decades.

Residents’ concerns became even more apparent during the August 20th fire that originated at Prospector and Marshall
roads, After Marshall was blocked off due to the fire, Mt. Murphy Road became the primary access for emergency vehicles
and residents living up-country:
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It is reprehensible that Rafael Martinez, Lori Parlin, and the Sheriff refuse to respond to constituents regarding these ongoing
public safety concerns in Coloma. The attached letter to the editor by Richard Gec also addresses the same DOT/public
safety concemns. As you know, Mr. Goc has also addressed the unresponsiveness of DOT to his concerns during BOS
meetings to no avail. Even worse is your arrogance, Never forget, you are public servants accountable to EDC citizens.

For the sake of residents on the north side of the Mt. Murphy bridge, please ensure that the Coloma Resort immediately
advise their guests to find more suitable lodgings until the danger has passed.

Sincerely,

Melody Lane

Founder — Compass2Truth

“You need a new Board [of Supervisors]. All of them. Hold their feet to the fire. Mine too. | work for you,” Sheriff John
D’Agostini — August 18, 2011
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Road maintenance

By Letters to the Editor

EDITOR:

Sand Ridge Road is a disaster waiting to happen. The road is 12 miles long and connects Highway 49 to
Somerset. The middle section of the road, approximately 5 miles long, is mainly dirt and gravel. This section of
the road is in poor condition. I have lived here 10 years and have never seen the road in such sad shape — huge
potholes for 5 miles. Safe speed to drive this section is about 15 mph. No maintenance has been done in over a
year.

Making the lack of maintenance a sadder situation, the county received a grant to chip seal the road over 18
months ago. Why has nothing been done?

I’'m guessing about a thousand people live in the Sand Ridge neighborhood. When the next fire ignites in the
neighborhood, Sand Ridge Road will probably be the only evacuation route for me and my neighbors. That was
the case during the Sand Fire eight years ago. The Highway 49 side of the road was closed so fire equipment
could enter to combat the fire. All evacuations had to occur eastbound to Somerset.

Imagine this plausible scenario: a quick-burning fire ignites near Sand Ridge causing hundreds to evacuate.
Numerous evacuees are pulling animal trailers, hoping to save their animals. One vehicle breaks down, after
hitting one of the numerous potholes. Hitting one of these potholes can easily damage a tire or axle or a vehicle
could slide off the edge of the road trying to avoid a pothole. The road is gridlocked. A tow truck is needed.
People can’t evacuate. The fire continues. People die.

Sadly, this scenario could happen given the poor condition of the road.

I emailed El Dorado County Department of Transportation Director Rafael Martinez. I have not received a
response. I am being ignored and neglected, just like the maintenance on Sand Ridge Road.

RICHARD GOC
El Dorado
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Printed in the August 24, 2022 edition on page A4 | Published on August 24, 2022 | Last Modified on August
21,2022 at 2:44 pm

NO COMMENTS



